
SANTEE SCHOOL DISTRICT 
SPECIAL MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 

February  22,  2022 
MINUTES  

 
Virtual Community Forum 

 
 

A. OPENING PROCEDURES 
1. Call to Order and Welcome 

 The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 Members present: 
  Elana Levens-Craig, President 

Dianne El-Hajj, Vice President 
Ken Fox, Clerk 
Dustin Burns, Member 

  Barbara Ryan, Member 
Administration present: 

  Dr. Kristin Baranski, Superintendent and Secretary to the Board 
  Karl Christensen, Assistant Superintendent, Business Services 
  Tim Larson, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources/Pupil Services 
  Dr. Stephanie Pierce, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services 
  Lisa Arreola, Executive Assistant and Recording Secretary 
 
B.   PUBLIC COMMUNICATION 

Public communication was submitted in advance, through the Educational Partner Input form, and 
accepted until March 11. 

 
C. LOCAL CONTROL ACCOUNTABILITY PLAN (LCAP) ANNUAL REVIEW 

President Levens-Craig and Superintendent Baranski welcomed those in attendance and shared 
Assistant Superintendent’s Dr. Stephanie Pierce and Karl Christensen would provide an overview 
of the Local Control Accountability Plan 2022 Executive Summary.   
 
Mr. Christensen shared the District’s Vision and Mission Statements, Student Profile, California’s 
Eight State Priority Areas, Board of Education Goals, and the Status of the LCAP Actions and 
Services Implementation.  These sections included Core Program; Professional Development; 
Technology Devices; Technology Infrastructure and Support; Digital Learning Software Systems; 
Curriculum Resource Teachers; Curriculum Leadership Team; Supplemental School Personnel; 
Bilingual Assistants; Summer Academic Program; Supplemental Instructional/Intervention 
Materials; Intervention Specialists; Transitional Kindergarten Program; Early Admission to 
Kindergarten Program; Santee Success Program; Class Size Reduction for Grades 4-8; 
Instructional Assistants; Alternative School Instructional Supports; Student Well-Being Initiatives; 
Student Mental Health Initiatives; Student Attendance Improvement; and Parent Involvement.  He 
noted the 2021-22 estimated cost was $82,019,000; and the total estimated actuals of 
$86,931,000. 
 
Dr. Pierce noted the Metrics and Data for each State Priority Area, which include Conditions of 
Learning (Basic Services, Implementation of State Standards, and Course Access); Pupil 
Outcomes (Pupil Achievement and Other Pupil Outcomes); and Engagement (Parent 
Involvement, Pupil Engagement, and School Climate). 
 
On behalf of the Board and Executive Council, Dr. Pierce expressed appreciation to those in 
attendance and encouraged their input.  Educational Partners were asked to submit their input, 
online, by March 11.   

 
 
D. ADJOURNMENT 

With no further business, the February 22, 2022, special meeting was adjourned at 6:43 pm. 
 
 
                  
Ken Fox, Clerk Dr. Kristin Baranski, Secretary 


